 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

August 24, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, August 24, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Leonard at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



      Bill Leonard, Chair
  Ronald Rouse

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board),  (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), Timothy Tate (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the July 20, 2018 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that July was a very strong month.  He said that July passengers totaled 111,000, which is 2% ahead of budget, and 18.5% ahead of July, 2017.  For the first time in about a year and a half, all six airlines were up in July.  The Departing Load Factor was strong at 81% for July.  Year-to-date passengers totaled 724,000, which is down from budget, but up 5.5% ahead of last year.  Year-to-date, all airlines except Delta Airlines are up, led by Allegiant Airlines.  Mr. Miller said that he anticipates approximately 640,000 enplanements this year, which is a significant increase over budgeted projections of 614,000.  Landed Weight is 4.7% ahead of budget, and up 10.5% year-to-date. Operations at MDT were up 12.3% in July, and up 2.1% year-to-date.  CXY operations were up .8% in July, and down 5.3% year-to-date.   
Advertising Campaign:  The advertising campaign is focusing mainly on Allegiant and Frontier Airlines.    
Fairfield Inn & Suites:  The opening of the hotel is anticipated to be Wednesday, August 29th.  
Signage:  In conjunction with the opening of the new hotel, staff is working on plans to update the inside signage in the terminal building
US Army Golden Knights:  The Golden Knights event was held on Wednesday, August 15th at the Capital City Airport.  There was a preview jump by the U.S. Army Parachute Team, (the Golden Knights), as part of DLA Distribution Susquehanna’s Centennial Celebration. There was also a networking breakfast.  
Route Development Highlights:  American Airlines is experiencing its busiest time since 2008. Allegiant Airlines and Air Canada had their busiest month ever in July.  The bookings for Denver on Frontier Airlines are doing very well.  The Raleigh seasonal service ends on September 5th.  
Delta Airlines:  Mr. Edwards and Mr. Miller recently met with Delta representatives in Atlanta.  The market is performing well but Delta does not see a need to add capacity.  The load capacity is currently at 82%, but they want to see the load capacity at 90% to 92%.  A corporate travel survey will be conducted throughout the month of September to determine why companies are choosing to fly out of somewhere other than MDT.  The Harrisburg Regional Chamber will host their annual Transportation Briefing on August 30th.  All 150 attendees will be given a post card inviting them to complete the survey.  The Board members will also be sent a link to the survey.  The results of the survey will hopefully help grow and build a better case for more service here at HIA.  Corporate travel is 90% of Delta’s revenue.
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Rehabilitate Runway, Phase 4, HIA:   The last night of paving will be tonight into tomorrow morning.  There were 24 paving days lost due to the rain. The saw-cutting and sealing are in-progress.  Work will continue into October on this project.
Shaner Hotel:  The hotel is scheduled to open on August 29th.   A final occupancy inspection with the township is scheduled for today.    
Avflight Hangar:  The placement of footers has been completed. The structural steel erection is scheduled for early September.  
Penrac LLC:  The facility is anticipated to be opened in early September.   
Replace Roof, Building 514:  A substantial completion inspection was held on Wednesday.  This project is now competed.  
Install Perimeter Fence, Phase 2, GRA:  This project was impacted by rain.  A stop work order was issued on July 31st.  Work resumed on August 20th.    
Projects going out for bid:

Public Restroom Renovations:  The bids for this project will be opened on September 6th.  Airport Drive Project:    Bids will be opened on September 12th.  
Construct Base Parking Lot within L-4 Parcel of PaANG Area:   Bids will be opened on September 11th.
Rehab Flood Dike:  Bids were opened on August 23rd.  Staff will be submitting a grant application for this project.
FAA Grants were received for the following projects:  

· Final Phase of the Runway (HIA)

· Snow Removal Equipment (CXY)

· First Phase of Construction of Parallel Taxiway (FCRA)
Action Item:  Discussion was held concerning the MS-4.   Mr. Spaulding will check with legal counsel regarding whether SARAA can obtain its own MS-4 Permit to be excluded from Lower Swatara Township’s program.
Rehabilitate Airport Drive (Supplemental) HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of a supplemental agreement with Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. to increase their contract amount by $5,585 for a new total contract amount not to exceed $228,458.10 to provide additional design services for the project to Rehabilitate Airport Drive at HIA.  This involves 900 feet of underground metal drain pipes that were badly corroded, and the additional work required regarding the pipe sizes and drains in order for the bid to be complete.  Bids will be opened on September 12th.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Improve Airport Drainage (Southside), CXY:  
 Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a change order to the contract with E.K. Services, Inc. of New Cumberland in an amount of $7,712.85, there increasing the total amount of the contract to $873,823.85 for construction of the Oil Water Separator at Capital City Airport.  The change was required because the vent pipes needed to be extended underground to the fence.  If the pipes were not moved they could have been damaged by plows during snow removal operation.  The costs associated with this change order are eligible grant costs.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board as a Consent Calendar item.
Verizon Communications Easement, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of a Grant (easement) with Verizon Pennsylvania LLC to grant the right to construct, reconstruct, and to supplement, operate and maintain communication facilities to provide telecommunication service to the new Penrac/Enterprise Pre-Delivery Facility located at 1301 West Harrisburg Pike, Middletown, PA.  This has been reviewed by legal counsel.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Desktop Virtualization Software:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of VMware virtual desktop software and support from Optio for $57,445.00.  SARAA recently purchased new hardware and software to upgrade its virtual server environment.  The second phase of that project is to purchase software to provide virtual desktop services to SARAA users.  This provides employees with full access to their complete desktop from multiple devices, such as their home PC, a smart phone or tablet.  Due to the cost of this hardware, bids were solicited.  Two bids were received.  However one bid was received after the bid cutoff and was not considered.  Funding for this purchase was included in the SARAA 2018 capital budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Bid Rejection/FIDS Replacement Construction/Installation:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to reject all bids for the demolition, construction and installation portion of the FIDS replacement project at HIA.  Bids were opened on August 7th.  Only one bid was received by Edwards Electric.  This bid exceeded the engineer’s estimate for the project by more than 25%, and exceeded SARAA’s budget and allocated funding for the entire project.  Due to this fact, staff believes that it is in the best interest of SARAA to reject all bids.  This has been reviewed by legal counsel.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Mower Lease/Airfield & Ground Maintenance:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve an agreement for three (3) new Ferris IS3200 zero-term mowers to replace the current 2015 models that are on an expiring lease agreement.  The operating lease agreement will be for a 48-month term with equal monthly payments of $733 with the option of purchasing them for the residual value or returning them to finance company at the agreement completion.  Funding for this project will come from the Operating and Maintenance Budget and approved as part of the 2018 Operating Budget.  
There were no objections to forward this item to the full Board for approval.  

GA Airports:
Capital City Airport:  CXY hosted the Collings Foundation Wings of Freedom Tour.  There were four restored Warbirds, a B-17, B-24, B-25 and a P51 replica.  There was a good turnout for the event.  Skyport also hosted a cookout on August 7th.

Mr. Tate commented that Carl Adkins is doing an excellent job at CXY.  He got Skyport into the Corporate Aircraft Association (CAA) program, which is a fuel discount program.  His list price is $5.68 a gallon for jet fuel and the CAA price is $4.30.  
Gettysburg Regional Airport:   Mr. Stevens had lunch with the Civil Air Patrol Chapter and the Barnstormers to discuss the demolition of the hangar. The Barnstormers requested that they be able to use the hangar for their breakfast depending on the schedule of the demolition.  A representative from AOPA also attended.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 9:01 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, September 21, 2018, 8:00 a.m. 


              Harrisburg International Airport
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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